CITY OF ELSBERRY

PLANNING AND ZONING COMMITTEE MEETING

MAY 21, 2018 
ELSBERRY CITY HALL
The Planning and Zoning Committee met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall, 6:00 PM.  Present were Mr. Conrad Cheatham, Chairman Sonny Taylor, Mayor Steve Wilch, Mr. Terry Martin, Brian Hemmer from Alliance and City Clerk Sue Hogarth and Chad Eggen from Boonslick Regional Planning Commission.  Alderman Hartley and Mr. Bill Boswell were unable to attend.  
Chairman Taylor called the meeting to order.  Roll Call deemed a quorum present.
Review & Discussion for Updated Comprehensive City Plan 

Chad Eggen from Boonslick Regional Planning Commission was introduced to the committee members and he came to the committee meeting to discuss putting together a comprehensive city plan for the City of Elsberry.  A copy of the original City of Elsberry Comprehensive Plan from 1989 was given to Chad by City Clerk Sue Hogarth prior to this meeting for his review.  Chad stated that we have some “good positives” currently in place because our city has a designated Planning & Zoning Committee that holds regular monthly meetings,  we are reviewing options for either regionalization with Lincoln County or building a new wastewater treatment plant, we participate in the Neighborhood Stabilization Program to clean up old abandoned homes and we have an active ECGA (Elsberry Community Growth Association) that is trying to do good things to promote the city.  

Chad said the best way to get started on a new updated comprehensive city plan is to create a list of (1) year action items to keep things on track and Boonslick can put a comprehensive city plan together for the City of Elsberry and can also try to acquire grant money to help pay for the costs of the city plan which can range between $8,000-10,000 and involve around 300 hours of work.  He would be happy to put together a proposal for the city plan and apply for grants to offset the costs for the city.  Terry Martin asked if all of the sections from the 1989 city plan still need to be included in a plan for today’s world including the soils/plates information.  Chad said the larger class cities require all of the information but he will check with the DNR to see if that is still necessary for a 4th class city but he recommended that all the information be included so it doesn’t become an issue in the future and we wouldn’t have that information available.  Chad will also be working on new zoning maps that will be a part of the plan/project.  

Chairman Taylor proposed to have Boonslick put together a new comprehensive city plan for the City of Elsberry as long as the grant money can be secured.  Chad suggested that the Planning & Zoning committee members set up a task force of local community leaders to get this project started in the meantime.  The task force can include aldermen, a member of the Emergency Management field, members from the Planning & Zoning Committee, the superintendent of the school district, citizens of any community & economic development group like the ECGA and try to get around 10 people as part of this task force.  It would be a nice way to have the City and the ECGA work together for the betterment of the community and the more that we work together, the better the chances for more availability of funding that we can qualify for.  Chad also mentioned that Boonslick is bringing back a “Downtown Revitalization” program that we could possibly incorporate into our comprehensive city plan.  We could apply for a Main Street project grant to improve our downtown on Broadway / Hwy 79 (Main Street).  

Chairman Taylor mentioned that he might have (2) individuals that could be very influential to this task force that might not be inside the city limits but are very involved in the Elsberry community.  Chad suggested taking 30 days to choose members for the task force committee.  

The task force should run through the Planning & Zoning Committee and Mayor Wilch recommended that the committee get authorization / a proposal to present to the Board of Aldermen to pursue the comprehensive city plan and setting up the task force and also make them aware of the potential grant money available which will also have to be approved by the Board.  If we get this done in advance, we can get going on the plan sooner than later.  Chad also suggested that St. Charles has a good city plan model to follow that we can use as a reference if needed.  A question was raised by Conrad Cheatham about how many cities in our area have a comprehensive city plan and Chad responded that 16-17 out of 25 cities in Lincoln & St. Charles County have a plan in place or are working on an updated city plan.  
Chad with Boonslick will put together a proposal for the comprehensive city plan along with the grant money options and will present to the Planning & Zoning Committee at their June meeting.  The Planning & Zoning Committee will come up with a 10-member task force committee and send a list of those individuals to Chad within 30 days.  Chad will do all the work on the grant money and the city doesn’t need to submit any grant applications.  

Conrad Cheatham made a motion to have Boonslick put together the proposal for the city comprehensive plan, seconded by Terry Martin.  


AYES – All in Favor

NAYS – 0

Motion carried

Boonslick Regional Planning Commission is turning 50 years old this year and is celebrating on Wed 5/23/18 from 1-4PM in Warrenton with an Open House if anyone would like to attend.  We are also welcome to the annual meeting which will be later this year on December 5th in the evening.  

Chairman Taylor stressed that our committee needs to exert all efforts & pressure to the city council and to the community to help improve our economy.  He proposes to approach the Board at the June meeting to suggest hiring a certified engineer to inspect / condemn derelict homes or to use our current Building Inspector and / or Chief of Police to better enforce these issues per our ordinances.  We need to put pressure on our landlords to clean up our city and find a way to get NECAC out of our town Chad from Boonslick suggested a shared building inspector program through the MML (Missouri Municipal League) that might be available for a fee to meet our requirements.  Mayor Wilch agreed to check into this shared inspector program with MML and find out about the fees and requirements and report back to the committee at the next meeting on June 18th.  

Public Hearing Notice for an Amendment to the Floodplain Management Ordinance

Chairman Taylor asked what had changed from the previous ordinance and City Clerk Sue Hogarth said she would check into the changes made and report back to the committee.  

Chairman Taylor made a motion to table this until we are aware of the changes made to the Floodplain Ordinance, seconded by Terry Martin  


AYES – All in Favor

NAYS – 0

Motion carried

Variance Zoning Request for Richard Green at 503 Broadway 

Richard Green owns the property at 503 Broadway and has a buyer for the lot.  Bennie Watkins is the buyer and he wants to build a tiny home on that lot but the lot size doesn’t meet the current zoning requirements.  There was a question about the driveway on that lot if it was part of the property which it is but it still won’t meet the zoning requirements for building a home.  The property is also zoned Commercial / Central Business even though all the lots are residential in that area.  The current lot size of the property including the driveway is 4,600 square feet.  Chairman Taylor is in favor of granting this variance but the buyer will need to present the house plans for the tiny home to the board for approval and he wants to make sure that all set back distances from the front and side of the home is in accordance with our ordinances.  
The review of the zoning ordinances and lot sizes for the City of Elsberry was tabled until the next Planning & Zoning Committee meeting in June.  

Chairman Taylor scheduled the next Planning & Zoning Committee meeting for 
Monday, June 18, 2018 at 6PM at City Hall.

A motion was made by Brian Hemmer to adjourn the
Planning & Zoning Committee Meeting, seconded by Terry Martin



AYES – All in Favor

Motion carried 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:15PM.

Respectfully submitted,    
Sue Hogarth, City Clerk   

